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FROM THE 
SUPERVISOR:   

COVID-19 Surge.  

COVID continues to 
spread throughout East 
Bloomfield, Ontario 
County and beyond. In 

order to stay safe, we encourage everyone 
who is eligible to become vaccinated and 
boosted. Governor Hochul has issued a mask 
requirement for all public entities who do not 
require proof of vaccination.  All municipal 
buildings would be included in this executive 
order.  It remains in effect until January 15, 
2022.  All persons entering East Bloomfield Town 
Hall will be required to wear a mask while 
conducting business in the facility.  Ontario 
County continues to offer drive through clinics 
for vaccinations, testing and mask distribution.  
We have posted this information on our Town 
website. 
  
We are in the process of doing the final editing 
to the East Bloomfield Recreation Master Plan. 
Once completed, it will be available online, as 
well as a hard copy on file in the Town Clerk’s 
Office. One of the top survey responses was a 
desire to have pathways for walking, running 
and cycling.  Another popular survey response 
indicated a desire to offer more outdoor and 
indoor recreation opportunities for everyone, 
including Senior Citizens.  We will be searching 
for grant opportunities to cover the 
expenditures for trail and pathway 
development.  We are thankful to the 
committee that worked on the plan, who 
included people from the Village, Bloomfield 
Schools and the Community.  The former plan 
was adopted in 2006. It was definitely time to 
update the plan.   

As you know, East Bloomfield has a new 
pavilion in Veterans Park, located near the 
playground on the northern end of the park.  
The location is ideal next to the upper parking 
lot and close to activity areas. 

 

Jaylene and Joel Steele spearheaded this 
project with several fundraising efforts. A 
Pavilion Committee met regularly to discuss and 
decide upon fundraising strategies.  
Representatives from Rotary and Lions actively 
participated, as well as employees of the Town.  
It was truly a community wide effort which 
exceeded its goal.  The Pavilion Committee 
was also able to have other amenities donated 
to Veterans Park, such as the two permanent 
outdoor grilling stations and the ADA compliant 
picnic tables. The committee is currently 
working on having roof gutters added to the 
pavilion and also having an ADA compliant 
sustainable toilet facility installed near the 
pavilion (similar to the toilet facilities in 
Boughton Park).  The goal is to continue to 
make our parks attractive and functional for 
everyone in our community. 

For more information on what’s happening at 
the Town, feel free to visit the Town Website at  
       www.townofeastbloomfield.org 

VETERANS PARK/ELTON PARK 

The Veterans Park - American Legion Building 
and new Pavilion are open for events. The 
American Legion Building has two rooms 
(Meeting Room and Community Room) 
available for reservation, or you can reserve the 
entire facility.  The Pavilion is also available for 
reservation. 

Elton Park is required to be reserved for large 
groups over 25 people.   

Veterans Park (including its’ buildings) and Elton 
Park are carry-in & carry-out facilities. Visitors 
take all trash with them when they leave, 
including any recyclables.  

For reservations, please call the Town Clerk at 
(585) 657-7700, Ext. 1. 

 

  



 

BOUGHTON PARK 

To use Boughton Park, you are required to have a 
Boughton Park Vehicle Tag.  Vehicle Tags for East 
Bloomfield residents are available at the East 
Bloomfield Town Clerk’s Office. You must provide 
a valid NYS Driver’s License and Vehicle 
Registration showing your East Bloomfield address. 

RECYCLE MEDICATIONS 

East Bloomfield Town Hall is an official drop-off 
site for old medications.  A secure, locked box 
is located in the public meeting room at the 
Town Hall. 

RECYCLE EYEGLASSES 

Bloomfield Lions Club has 2 collection boxes for 
used eyeglasses.  One is located at the 
Bloomfield Big M entry and the second is 
located at the Honeoye Branch of 
Canandaigua National Bank. 

DOG LICENSES – annually 

All dogs 4 months or older, harbored in the 
Town of East Bloomfield must be licensed.  
Proof of current Rabies Vaccination must be 
furnished.  For a list of FREE clinics in Ontario 
County, please visit the Ontario County 
website www.co.ontario.ny.us/publichealth.  
Click on Programs/Services. 

BUILDING PERMITS 

As a reminder, please remember that the 
following items require a building permit:  
additions/remodels, decks, porches, roofs, 
pools, sheds and permanent pergolas.   
Projects that do not require permits:  patios 
and sidewalks, garden boxes, dirt for uneven 
ground or holes and new driveways.  If you 
have any questions, please contact the 
Building and Zoning Department at (585) 657-
7700 Ext. 4. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

BLOOMFIELD SENIOR CITIZEN GROUP 

Senior Citizens meet the last Tuesday of the month at 
the Veterans Park American Legion.   For more details 
contact Bev Bailey at (585) 657-7952 

AREA SERVICES 

Ontario County Office of the Aging 
    – services for older adults   (585) 396-4040 
Senior Guidance.org – provides comprehensive 
       resources on various senior living options  
       (888) 595-9101 
NY Connects of Ontario County 
    – assistance with public benefits (585) 396-4047 
Contact 2-1-1 
   – health and human services  
      dial 2-1-1 or visit www.211nys.org 
24/7 Opioid Response Team  
      (833) 435-2272 
PathStone 
   – assistance with home energy improvements 
      www.pathstoneenergyinfo.org 
Ontario County Humane Society (Happy Tails) 
      (585)396-4590 
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